DWG REPORT TO ROS

August 2011

1. The 2017 Future Year case is currently in progress, and is on track to be completed by the end of the month.
2. The DWG held a conference call on July 17, 2011 to discuss ERCOT’s Load response (LR) study

a. DWG members were given the opportunity to express concerns with the methodology of ERCOT’s analysis and conclusion that up 70% of RRS could be comprised of Load Resources.
b. Some DWG members expressed interest in additional sensitivity studies to evaluate the deployment of more than 100% of LR’s and its impact on system frequency overshoot.

c.  Comments were also made regarding additional sensitivity analysis to determine LRs impact on system stability (i.e. system oscillations).
d. DWG consensus was that ERCOT’s analysis was thorough and appropriate methodology was used. If it is decided to increase the LR to 70% of RRS, additional sensitivy studies may be required.

3. The DWG will meet next month and put forth a schedule to begin working on the 2013 flat start cases with the intention to complete the 2013 current year case before the end of the year.
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